
 

 
County Executive Steven R. Schuh    
Christopher J. Phipps, P.E.    
Director, Department of Public Works 
 
Heritage Complex      
2662 Riva Road 
Annapolis, MD  21401 
 

April 16, 2018 
 
Cape St. Claire Park Outfall Restoration  
Contract Number: B552401 
 
Dear Anne Arundel County Resident: 
 
This is to advise you that Anne Arundel County is preparing to construct the above-referenced 
environmental restoration project. The County has authorized PayDirt to improve the stormwater 
outfall near your property. This outfall is a County maintained outfall.  Within the next month or two, 
PayDirt will begin the necessary stakeouts and preparation for construction. The construction will 
center on the outfall channel located at the northern edge of Cape Saint Claire Park, across from the 
shopping center, and will access the channel off of Cape St. Claire Road. 
 
The work to be performed will consist of stabilizing and restoring the channel to meet the 
Chesapeake Bay and local restoration goals and ensuring its meets current codes and standards. This 
will serve to improve the overall functionality of the channel, lower the County’s maintenance costs, 
and improve the water quality treatment component of the channel which ultimately discharges to the 
Magothy River. Upon completion of construction, the County will continue to maintain the channel. 
 
We are asking for your cooperation with Anne Arundel County and PayDirt personnel, who will 
work near your property as needed to access the channel. All field crews will have proper 
identification and be properly supervised. Personnel are anticipated to be in the area until early 
August 2018. 
 
If you should have questions or concerns, you may phone the Project Manager, Joe Ports, at  
410-222-0544 or email at pwport44@aacounty.org .  
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Erik Michelsen, Administrator 
Watershed Protection and Restoration Program 
Department of Public Works 
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